WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 18 MAY 2015

Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 18 May 2015 at 7.16p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor J Lloyd (Mayor), 
Councillors M Barr, C Biscoe, R Bowrah, W Brown, G Copley, P Critchard, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed, B Sparrow, J Thorne, and V. Stock-Williams
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk)

Debbie Bere (Assistant to the Town Clerk) 
. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Henley declared a personal interest as a member of Somerset County Council. Councillors Govier and Hunt declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council and Taunton Deane Borough Council.
Councillors Brown, Bowrah, James, Reed and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council.

. MINUTES
The minutes of the Planning meeting of the Council and the ordinary meeting of the Council, both held on 13 April 2015, copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.
. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The Immediate Past Mayor reported on the engagements he had undertaken since the last meeting. 

. POLICE REPORT 
Submitted a report, received from the Police, outlining recent police activity in the town. 

Once again concern was expressed at the continued lack of any Police presence at the meeting. The Council were keen to continue working in collaboration with the local Police but it was clear that the restructuring of the Police area had led to the close working partnership that the Council had had with the local Police being significantly diminished. Previously the Council had the benefit of regular attendances at its meetings by local police officers. This went a long way to keeping the Council informed of the work of the local police and, in turn, kept the police informed of the challenges faced by the Council and its community. The new policing arrangements had so far meant that this close collaboration no longer existed. 

Various suggestions were made as to how the situation might be improved including developing a web cast facility and inviting the Police to meetings of the Community Safety Committee which could be held at times to suit the Police.
RESOLVED that the Town Clerk continue to liaise with the local Police in an effort to improve the existing level of information and collaboration.
. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
(a) Mr Hearn of the “Save Wellington” Group felt that the amenity of neighbouring residents had not been sufficiently taken into account when the planning application for residential development at Jurston Farm had been considered. He hoped that the interests of local people would be protected during construction of this development.

Members acknowledged that outline planning permission had now been granted for this development. However, it was agreed that the Parish Plan Working Party should liaise with the Local Planning Authority and local residents to ensure that their interests were protected and the promised infrastructure was delivered.

(Councillors Govier and Critchard both declared personal and prejudicial interests in this matter and spoke but did not take part in any vote)

(b) Terry Milton congratulated councillors on their election to the Town Council. He also thanked those councillors that attended the recent Wellington Boot trail launch.
. RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNT 2014-2015 AND SUMMARY OF FUNDS AS AT 31 MARCH 2015 (Attached)
Submitted details of the report of the Town Clerk on the Town Council’s accounts for 2014/15 which showed that the Council had an overall General Reserve of £116,112 at the 31 March 2015 (£55,114 in the Treasury account plus £60,998 in the Deposit account) When setting the precept for 2015-16 of £122,816 and with the Council Tax support grant of £13,770 the Town Council aimed to position itself so that it was able to meet increased costs and be ready to consider addressing any reduction in local services which might occur as a result of efficiency savings by the principal authorities. 

Also submitted details of the annual governance statement and internal financial controls which were approved and agreed.

RESOLVED that:-
(a) the accounting statements, the governance statement and the internal financial control be approved and agreed;
(b) every effort be made to transfer the maximum amount to the Council’s Deposit account.

(The Clerk reported that now that the Council were able legally to use on line banking this was something he would discuss with the Council’s Bank Manager)
. PARISH PLAY AREA SCHEME

Submitted a letter received from TDBC regarding the Parish Play Area Grant Scheme. The Town Council owned Play Area at Tonedale contained equipment which was in need of repair and replacement and might benefit from this scheme. 

RESOLVED that a letter of intention be submitted to TDBC and the Environment Committee look in detail at any possible application for grant together with the availability of match funding and Section 106 funds.

. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON

The Town Clerk reported that last year, following a request from some local traders the Christmas Lights Switch On ceremony was brought forward from its usual date to the weekend of the 22nd November. The traders said at that time that “the overall feeling with switch on from customer and trades people was it was too late in the month”. 
Despite this request the decision to bring the date forward was not welcomed by some traders. They felt that the Switch On should be held on the usual date to coincide with the beginning of the traditional pre-Christmas free parking on Saturdays. 

Consideration was therefore given to whether the Lights Switch On this year should be on 21 or 28 November.

Members also discussed the possibility of a Street Market taking place at the same time as the Lights Switch On or on the following day. There were a number of logistical problems that would need to be overcome if this was to take place. In addition the provision of a Street Market was not always something that every local trader was in support of as it could adversely affect their business.

RESOLVED that:-

(a) the Christmas Lights Switch On be held on 28 November 2015;

(b) the Environment Committee consider further the possibility of a Street Market taking place.
. PUBLIC CONVENIENCES IN WELLINGTON

At the last Council meeting it was reported that a recent decision of TDBC to allocate money to reinstate toilets had caused considerable confusion. The Clerk had originally thought that this meant there would be a “reprieve” for a further year. This did not seem to be borne out by the TDBC Executive Decision which appeared to want this Council to proceed in any event. 

Negotiations to take the conveniences over were continuing but meanwhile a letter had been received from TDBC which shed some light on its decision to allocate £80,000 to support a number of public toilets. It appeared that the Town Council would be entitled to a proportion of this money in addition to the amount promised in the event of the Council taking over responsibility for the public conveniences.
Meanwhile disappointment was expressed that despite promises made by TDBC a number of the toilets remained out of order and a Condition Survey had still not been received. The Clerk advised that the facilities should not be taken over until such time as they were brought up to the required standard and a Condition Survey was available.

RESOLVED that negotiations with TDBC continue and this Council be kept informed of progress.

(Councillor Henley left the meeting at 8.20 p.m.)
ALLOTMENTS COMMITTEE

Councillor Lloyd, as Chair of the Allotments Committee, reported upon the proceedings of the last meeting of the Committee which had been held on 29 April 2015.
RESOLVED that the report be noted.
.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 
The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2014 to 31 March 2015 was £36,954 and the expenditure for the same period was £118,165. A detailed explanation of the figures was given to add to the information submitted earlier in the meeting as part of the Summary of Funds report.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed

13. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £933.29 - March deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £223.73 – Superannuation for Asst. to Clerk

(c) Wellington Self Storage – £110.40 – storage of Christmas Lights
(d) Hinewood - £65 – cleaning bus shelters and windows

(e) D Clark - £165 – Clearance work at the Basins allotments

(f) EDF - £90.59 – Electricity supply to 28 Fore Street

(g) Chess - £82.51 – Broadband and telephone

(h) St John’s School - £302 – 50% contribution to Crossing patrol (Jan – March)

(i) TDBC - £1,916.93 – Collection of dog bins 2014 – 15

(j) Local Council Review - £17 – Annual magazine subscription

(k) Paul Desborough - £738 – Painting and decorating of Council Chamber

(l) EDF - £83.11 – Lighting supply, Rackfield

(m) Somerset Association of Local Councils - £1,396.54 – Annual affiliation fee

(n) Somerset Photo News - £61.56 – Official Council photograph
(o) Carly Press - £17.50 – coloured paper

(p) Carly Press - £67.20 – Declaration of Acceptance booklets

(q) Judith Goss - £52 – War Grave flowers

The meeting ended at 8.36 p.m. ..........................................
Councillor Janet Lloyd 
Mayor
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